Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Board Meeting

November 16, 2006 Minutes

In Attendance; Rick Upton, Jim Schwerin, Jerry O’Hare, Lori O’Hare, Jane Dillon, Glen Scott,  Jack Busher.

Old Business

The meeting was called to order at 5:30 pm

The minutes from the October 2006 meeting were reviewed.  A motion was made to approve the minutes and the motion carried unanimously.

Members:  Two new members since the grand opening event.  
Grant Status:  No news 
Grand Opening:  Despite the poor weather, we did well with shirt/cap sales.  
Design Awards :  Jane reported she thinks the application was submitted by Thomas and Thomas.  She will check on it and get back to us with dates for the event.
Land Purchase:  No news
Treasurer’s Report

The total balance in our account is 11,459.11.   Pam was not in attendance and emailed the report to Jim.  
Park Ranger Update
· The park will be closed this weekend so our contractor can do some paving.  Specifically, Schmidt Paving will be working on Saturday only with the hopes of getting the Trailhead Parking lot paved.  The curb and gutter has been put in place in this location, so things are coming together.  We still need to complete the pavilion as well as the concrete and kiosk that will be in proximity to the restroom....this work is in the current contract.  If time allows, and weather permits, there is a possibility that portions of the road coming into the park, as well as the VC lot, might get the first lift of paving...I think this is a bit optimistic however.  Even though paving will occur only on Saturday, I felt that opening the park on Sunday would only add to the confusion our visitors are already experiencing and ultimately create additional problems. 

· Tom Arndt, GTC's Superintendent, is optimistic that the interior of the Visitor Center will be done in another couple of weeks.  Our architect will do a walk through next Monday and generate our first punch list.  Staining the concrete floor in the main body of the building is scheduled for next week and will need a couple of days to cure.  Additionally, I have scheduled the installation of the mural for Saturday, the 25th.  There is quite a bit of work yet to be done on the exterior of the building, not to mention the landscaping around the building.  I am working to get installation of our phone system done, as well as have our sound system and other equipment installed soon as well.  Also, before we can open this building, it will be necessary to have the curb and gutter in place, as well as a walkway leading to the entryway....with any luck, this work should be complete in the next 2-3 weeks.  If you recall, there were also two critical things that needed to happen to allow us to occupy the building.  First, Denman's lift station needs to be online and connected to CSU's telephony system.  I spoke with Ron O'Canna the other day regarding this matter and he believes that this utility will be on line in the first or second week of December.  Secondly, in order for the fire alarms to be activated, it was necessary for our telephone lines to be installed and operational.  I'm happy to report that this work has been completed! 

· The Camper Services building is mostly framed, and GTC hopes to get it enclosed before too long so that they may continue to work throughout the winter on the interior.  Our timeline to have this building operational is mid to late April. 

· The Maintenance Shop is progressing nicely.  Because of the simpler design and construction, this building should be done by late January.  Brian Bond is anxious to move in, and winter seems like an ideal time for this to happen.  It will definitely be a big advantage to have this building come on line so we can store some of our critical equipment on the park.  We are planning to pave the compound even though the upper parts of the park will not be paved until next spring. 

· I believe I had previously mentioned that, due to higher than anticipated proceeds from the Lottery, we were allocated an additional $2 million.  These funds have now been set up by our accounting folks and we have the codes to spend this money.  This extra money will be put towards paving, as well as a restroom or two. 

· After considerable contracting woes, Arrowhead Trails is now on the park and will be working on clearing the corridors for Acorn Alley and Raccoon Ridge.  They will actually begin cutting the trail later this winter and early spring as weather allows.  Due to other work they have scheduled, Arrowhead would like to have this project wrapped up by April.  They will also be making the remaining connections that need to be made to make our trail system complete (for now anyways!). 

· Bryan Bond and his staff continue to work on getting all of our remaining signs installed as well as the trail markers put in place. I expect a few more weeks is all he'll need to get this work done. 

· An unbelievable connection fell out the sky the other day when I received a call from Destination Services of Colorado called wanting to learn more about the park.  This company does most, if not all, of the Broadmoor's off-site event planning.  I met with three of their representatives and gave them a tour of the park.  Needless to say, they are very excited about the opportunities to be found at the park, now and when we are completely built out.  I can't believe our luck...this relationship promises to be very fruitful in the future!
As a result of the election, a potential problem is looming on the horizon.  With the passage of Amendment 41 involving governmental ethics, we may well be unable to accept any support from our Friends group!  We discussed this at length in our staff meeting today, and Deputy Director Larry Kramer states that when this amendment goes into affect in January, there will undoubtedly be a lawsuit or two challenging the validity of this change to the Constitution.  You may have been following some of this in the newspaper, but the ramifications for government employees and associated operations is significant.  We are going to need to follow this closely!  Lastly, there is sure to be some changes due to the Democratic administration coming in.  Department of Natural Resources Director, Russell George, is certain to leave.  Lyle Laverty is under contract through the end of the year, but serves at the behest of the DNR Director!   Hold on, were in for a wild ride. 
New Business

Jim presented invoices for the website that need to be paid.  A motion was made to approved $110.97 for the cmspfriends  address for three years.  Motion was carried unanimously.  Jim will email Pam with the bill.  

A request was made to purchase a Macroscope for the volunteers.  Cost is $150.  Motion was made to approve the expenditure and the motion was approved unanimously.

In light of the uncertainty surrounding Amendment 41 and the interpretation of it, Glen proposed labeling items purchased by the friends with metallic labels or plates that state the items are on loan to the park from the friends.  Rick is going to look into cost and sources for such a thing.  A motion was made to approve spending up to $100 to purchase whatever is found and the motion was approved unanimously.  
Monique is asking for support in putting on the Volunteer Celebration in January.  After much discussion it was decided that perhaps we should just hold the celebration ourselves.  A motion was made to put on the event and it was approved unanimously.  

A proposal was made suggesting that perhaps a small fee or donation could be charged for volunteer training that would go to the Friends group.  Much discussion was held and it was decided that since people are already giving their time, we couldn’t force them to donate funds as well.  The opportunity is always there for them to join or support us in any way they see fit.  

Elections need to be held.  We will come up with a slate in January and vote on it in February.  Everyone’s position has expired except Jack Busher and Jane Dillon whose terms expire in October 2007.  

We discussed holding a friends only event on New Year’s Day if it is okay with Rich.  It would be a hike or snowshoe hike starting at 9:00am and we would provide coffee and donuts.  

Newsletter:  Jack is waiting on 5 articles.  

DOW Insider:  this is an email sent out by DOW we may want to see if we can use some of their info in our newsletter as it fits.  

The money ($600) for firefighting clothing should be in by the end of November.  A motion was made to make the purchase immediately and the motion was approved unanimously.  Jerry will get with Monique on accomplishing this.

Glen is with a nonprofit group – Leadership in Pikes Peak and on Dec. 7 is having a class that will go to the park and hear from Rich and then tour Ft. Carson.  Breakfast is being provided to the class and he asked for our help in funding part of the breakfast.  A motion was made to provide $100 towards the cost of the breakfast and Glen offered to match our donation.  The motion was approved unanimously.    
Other
Next meeting will be January 16, 2007.

Motion made to adjourn.  Motion carried unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 7:25p.m.  

Respectfully Submitted,

Lori O’Hare

